Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21595 Lake Wenatchee Highway Leavenworth, WA  98826

(509) 763-3-34

        Minutes

    




     July 6, 2011
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by President Pepper Pramhus at 7:00pm with 25 members present.

MINUTES: Barb W. motioned to approve June’s minutes as written. Marlene seconded and the motion was carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: A $20.00 pre-yard sale donation brings the checking account balance to: $2430.20.  JoAnn requested purchase approval for hanger storage racks. She passed around a photo.  Becky moved to purchase 6.  The motion was seconded by Anita and carried.  Jimi requested pre-approval to send the recent clothing order bill to Anita for payment.  Jimi motioned to approve, JoAnn seconded and the motion was carried. 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER: Chief Rod reported that Pepper attended the firefighters meeting the night before and all were happy to have an auxiliary member present. Mick Lamar, assistant Chief, would like to get the auxiliary minutes from now on.  In the last month there have been 3 motor vehicle accidents, 3 aid assists, a brush fire and an illegal burn.  The Station #2 parking lot will be resurfaced and they are in the process of obtaining bids. 

Elvis made his annual appearance at the 59er Diner and a Fire Truck was on site for the occasion.  The Fireman’s Association received $335.00 from the event.
Chuck Kocher (firefighter) is being sponsored by the Fireman’s Association to compete in the Fireman Challenge being held in October in Seattle.  The requirements for participation are being looked into. Ed and Sharon Deiner received their 15 year pin!Susan Sisson has attended her 2nd meeting, so a name tag will be ordered for her.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Barb W. read a thank you note sent to the group from Cody Martin, a recent high school graduate.  Barb W. reported that she sent a card to Marion and Pat Baranouskas.  Barb W. read the card the card that Pat Baranouskas sent to the group. Ev will meet with new members, the date to be determined.The auxiliary photos will be moved to the meeting room after their present location is dismantled. Jimi reported (Clothing Committee) that 3 shirts have yet to arrive.

The Historical Committee (Ev and Marlene) are in the process of collecting newpaper articles, etc. to create a photo album of Auxiliary history.  The committee was told that Lisa, Nancy M. and Terry Woods  have photos they would be willing to share.  

Yard Sale – Kathy G. sent the sign up sheet around.  Liz has a money box to donate and it was decided another one was needed for the yard sale.  An extra coffee/goody table will be set up outside the roped off are, so that prospective buyers can purchase while they wait.  A decision still has not been made on what to do with the higher end items.

Becky would like to get the pizza order squared away before the sale this year so she can place the order in advance.

There is still a question on the advertising chair.  Liz and Paul will assist in the advertising end of things.  Susan H. will take care of newspaper advertising.
It is important that all members, as well as firefighters, be aware and adhere to the stated policy for the yard sale:

No early sales to the public on set-up days.  No buying, choosing or shopping by members or firefighters on Saturday or Sunday mornings in front of the shoppers

 Because there would only be one more regular meeting before the yard sale, it was decided that a special meeting would be held Wednesday, August 31 at 7:00pm.
Pancake Breakfast – Marlene volunteered to chair the Gift Basket committee and Liz will assist.  

NEW BUSINESS: Jimi suggested a committee be created to assist with community fundraisers and that it be called “Friends of the Firefighers”, that way, members would be covered under the existing insurance policy.  Jimi volunteered to head the new committee.  Pepper will create a binder, with appropriate forms, for this committee. 
It would be beneficial for all members to have a CPR class.  That possibility will be looked into.

The Plain Music Festival is set for August.  Lisa will check with Gwen for the exact date and what is needed. 

Kahler Glen’s  annual barbecue/live music/silent auction fundraiser is set for August 13th.  The athletic club will be open and attendees can use the facility during the fundraiser.  This year’s proceeds will be split among three recipients; Cascade Medical EMT’s, The Sheriff’s Department Auxiliary and The Plain Pantry. 

Marlene motioned to adjourn and was seconded by Barb W.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, August 3 at 7:00pm.  A special meeting will be held Wednesday, August 31, at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary

